IT Gov Minutes
September 8, 2021
Via Zoom

Attendees: Linda Acciardo, Jacqueline Britto, Lori Ciccomascolo (absent), Brenton DeBoef, Nancy Eaton, Melissa Frost, Amanda Izenstark, Karlis Kaugars, Michael Khalfayan, Kara Larsen, Ian Lester, Dean Libutti (absent), Ryan Menard (absent), Sanjay Kumar Mupparapu, John Stringer (absent), Kathleen Torrens, Ted Walls

Guest: none


1. Approval of Minutes
a. August 2021
b. Karlis moved to approve minutes as presented.
c. All present voted to approve

2. CIO Updates
a.  Administrative Policy Committee meeting approved all three of our proposals with minor edits.
i. End Point Policy will require a design process for how exceptions are submitted, reviewed, and approved especially as it relates to the research that happens here.  It is set to be effective January 1, 2022, or thereabouts.

3. Project Status Updates
a. Part of FY 2022 budget request to the state, there is additional request to increase our staff cap to hire manager for ERP project.
b. No questions or comments from the group

4. Project Prioritization
a. Karlis edited a little more on the document this morning, including using “scholarly work” when speaking about research in opening section of document.
b. Efficient Services section will include some of Sanjay’s remarks that he shared on InfoEd and InfoReady systems.
c. Made the greatest changes in the Research section.  Additional minor edits were made.
d. In Equitable Access section Karlis added language about accessibility definition and Fac Sen Tech & Infrastructure information.
i. Amanda suggested language about barriers some students have and the need for greater economic equity, especially the use of university-subscribed software.
ii. Nancy brought up use of physical computer labs to provide equitable access for those students who cannot afford a laptop.  Many spoke about the pros and cons of having computer labs, and the potential of spinning up cloud-based labs and WebEx labs, and even mobile laptop carts, as a new path.
1. Current labs and carts are underutilized – could this be a communication issue in that students are not aware of this assistance.  Could the same be said about the software that is already available?  Share at chairs meetings, smart screens across campus, etc.
iii. Ted suggested that perhaps we’ve shifted further away from culture then intended and we should look to change some language to reflect URI’s recognition of the need for culture change.
1. Karlis: But is this document the place to do so? This is handled by the Provost’s Office that ITS reports up to and shares the information through JEDI group, new employee recruitment and retention, etc.
iv. Karlis suggested changing the title from equitable access to something else to better encompass the thoughts of the committee, and include some examples (JEDI, recruitment, etc.) so the section’s format is similar to all the others. Agree: Supporting Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion.
1. Ted added language and bullet points that we will need to refine a bit and format like the other sections.
2. The original information on accessibility will need a paragraph explaining it’s part of all 
e. IT Security section edited to include new security training and a statement from IT Gov in support of this.

5. Open Forum
a. Nothing shared.
